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THE W ITE HOUS “iron.

T WASHINGTON

May 19, 1987

Dear Mayor Galle:

Your lett r dated May 11, 1987, addressed to the President,
offering, on behalf of the City of Windom, a site for the Ronald
Re¢ 1 Presidential Library, has been referred to this office for

response.

We have, in turn, referred your letter to the Honorable W. Glenn
Campbell, Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the Ronald Reagan
Presidential Library Foundation, for his consideration.

Your interest and generosity in writing are very much
appreciated.

Sincerely,

/

Arthur B. Culvahouse, Jr.
Counsel to the President

The Honorable John L. Galle, Sr.
Mavor

City of Windom

444 Ninth Street

Box 38

¥ , M:

cc: The Hon. W. Glenn Campbell (w/enc.)



THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

or 19, 1987

MEMORANDUM FOR ARTHUR B. CULVAHOUSE, JR.

FROM: C. CHRISTOPHER COX

SUBJECT: Requests to Locate Ronald Reagan Presidential
Library in Danville, Illinois and Windom,
Minnes~+a

As 1 juested, the attached letters are for your signature.

Please note that we are providing a copy of each of the attached
letters and its response to the Honorable W. Glenn Campbel”,

Cl irman of the Board of Trustess of the Ronald Reagan
Presidential Library Foundation, for his information.


















W PLOlF A
15992 Carmenia rive
Whittier, California

April 2, 1987

President Ronald Reagan
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington D.C.

Dear Mr. President,

It has come to my attention, that development has actively begun
on your Presidential Library in Palo Alto, California. The
design and constructic of your facility has particular interest
for me because my undergraduate thesis project, at the School of
Architecture of the University of Southern California, was to
design the Reagan Presidential Library.

I began work on your Library in the fall of 1984, with ext 1sis
rese rch and design :velopment. As a fifth year student, I w:
not only responsible for designing the actual structure, but also
was responsible for discovering the issues involved and defining
the boundaries of the solution.

At the conclusion of this research, I found that your library
should include an archival depository containing the papers and
documents of your Administration and a museum, capsuling your
personal political career. In addition to these required
elements, the Reagan Library would become a "Center for the Study
of the American Presidency”. This center would link your 1library
(via satellite) with the seven other pr sidential libraries,
giving the researcher a complete archive of the modern American
Presidency.

The other critical element of my "Center for the Study of the
American Presidencv" is a debate studic e T
televised debates. This
element would further emphasize how your library would become a
center for learning and a forum for our most basic freedom. ‘



President Ronald Reagan
February 3, 1987
ige 2

My project, because I began before the Stanford University
location was announced, was designed for the campus of Pepperdine
University in Malibu, California. _I have included photographs of
my project, both drawings and model. @I would also like o
extend the use of my presentation drawings, model, and any
ir Lght that I can offer to you or your committee.

I wish you all the best for the _1 nrainder of your terr nd-
success on your presidential library.

Sincerely,

Steve Cauffman









THE WHIT +  JSE

WASHINGTON

April 3, 1987

Dear Dr. Hammer:

T! 1k you for your letter of March 27 to the President. We
appreciate the sentiments you expressed regarding the
President's leadership of this nation.

In your letter you noted your fundraising activity on be alf
of the Presidential Library Foundation. Please be advised
that the President has expressly instructed his staff not to
disclose to him the names of donors to the Library Foundation
in order to avoi 1y appearance of a conflict of interest.
For your information, I | enclosii a copy of a letter from
the President to the Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the
Library Foundation expressing the President's views regarding
this matter.

For this reason, your letter has not been forwarded to the
President, and we request that in the event you have any
personal contact with the President you do not disclose to
him any of your fundraising activity on behalf of the
Library. The President is, of course, grateful for support
of the Library, but cannot express his personal thanks until
after completion of his Presidency.

Thank you again for your support of the President and for
your generous assistance to the Library Foundation.

Sincerely,

98 St

Jay B. Stephens
Deputy Counsel to the President

L] 1d

Chief Executive Officer
Occidental Petrol Corporation

10889 wWilshire Bc vard - Suite 1600
Los Angeles, CA 90024

bcec: avid Chew
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April 6, 19¢,

MEMORANDUM FOR FIL._

/
FROM: C. CHRISTOPHER COXCV“
SENIOR ASSOCIATE COUNSE_ _) THE PRESIDE...

SUBJECT: DAaarmarn DrAacmidAarmtaal Tllhaomawer Manmbans el d me
H

The attached lett - was received by Ken Duberst Ln. Pursuant to
our policy of keepir _ t@' identity of donors from the sident
where possible, the 1 :ter was not shown to tt Pre Iic
















To: I 1 -~1 -tdld
FROM: | iIYC DRI _

DAL _. 5-26-¢.

n 1t.
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T~ WHITE HC

WASHINGTON

June 2, 1987

Dear Dr. Hearne:

Thank you for your kind letter of May 27, 1987, addressed to the
President, inviting the Ronald Reagan Presidential Library
Foundation to place the Presidential Library near Eureka College.
Your letter has been referred to this office for response.

We have, in turn, referred your letter to the Honorable W. Glenn
Campbell, Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the Ronald Reagan
Presidential Library Foundation, for his consideration.

'As you know, the President is most grateful for the support that
you and Eureka College have shown, and he remains thoroughly
committed to Eureka d its mission. The : :ent resolution of
the Trustees of Eureka College affirming its invitation is a
further generous example of the closeness of this relationship.

Your interest and courtesy in writing are very much appreciated.
Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY J.B.S.

. Jay B. Stephens
Deputy Counsel to the President

Dr. George A. Hearne
President

Av
61530

cc: The Hon. W. Glenn Campbell (w/enc.)



_ur
College

May 27, 1987

Office of the President

President Ronald W. Reagan
The White Hous

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
Washington, D.C. 20050

Dear Mr. President:
May I take this opportunity for two important communications?

1. I want to express our deepest gratitude to you for hosting the
reception for the Reagan Scholars at The White House on Tuesday, May 12.
This was a great event for the scholars and for Eureka College. Our Trustees,
members of the Board of Visitors of the Ronald Reagan Scholarship Program,
and other goc friends of the College who were there, all were struck once
again with your deep devotion to Eureka College, and with the importance of
what they are doing to foster the college and the Reagan Scholarship Program.

We are significantly grateful to you for the interest you maintain in
this program, and for the time that you graciously gave to us at that reception.

2. I am enclosing a Resolution adopted by the Trustees of Eureka College
at their regular meeting on May 8, 1987. As you will see it reaffirms their
invitation to you and to the library foundation to consider the placement of

2> Presidential Library at, or in close proximity to, Eureka College. The
Resolution can spe¢ : for itself in confirming the strong desire of the Board
to support you in whatever direction you may wish to take relative to the
placement of the library.

Regardless of the final decision, we are most grateful for your deter-
mination to send various items of historical importance to the college for
display along with the memorabilia that you sent from your days as Governor
of California. We are committed to providing a modest, but appropriate,
facility for the display of this material, and for the viewing of the public.

Thank you again, Mr. President, for your strong belief in Eureka College
and its mission.

George A. Hearmne
President

300 East College Avenue o Eureka llinois 61530 o 1309) 467-3721



RESOT I""Tnn

WHEREAS, the Presidential Library Foundation has now decided not
to place the Reagan Presidential Library at Stanford University and is
now considering alternative sites, and

WHERE ~, the Trustees of FEureka College have heretofore submitted
a written invitation to have the Presidential Library located at Eureka
College, the President's alma mater, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is located centrally in the home state of
the President, in close proximity to his birth place and his boyhood
home, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is located in the heartland of America,
making it more accessible to Americans from every part of the country, and

WHEREAS, the City of Eureka is located within seven miles of a major
east-west interstate (I-74) and within twenty-five miles of a major north-
south interstate (I-55), and

WHEREAS, in addition to the research opportunities available at
Eureka College, the college is located within one and one~half hours
of a major research center at the University of Illinois, and within
two and one~half hours of significant research centers in the City of
Chicago, and

EREAS, Eureka College is located within 90 miles of the historic
shrines honoring the other President from Illinois, Abraham Lincoln, and

WHEREAS, plac: . the Reagan Presidential Library in close proximity
to the Lincoln Shr: :s and to President Reagan's birthplace and early home
will provide additional attraction for the American public, and

WHEREAS, President Reagan has a long history of involvement with and
concern for his alma mater, including serving three six-year terms on the
Board of Trustees, receiving an Honorary Degree from the College, and

king m :rous addresses and appearances on the campus throughout his
life and career, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is proud of the achievements and accomplishments

-~ - - . LI 1 1

WHEREAS, memorabilia from President Reagan's early life and career,
including his days as Governor of California, are already located on the
Eureka College campus and displayed regularly, and
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TH~ WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON
Jur 19, 1987
ME )RANDUM FOR RHETT B. DAWSON
ASSISTANT TO THE F~~~"~"~—"7—~ =~~~ ~=7=° 7 TONS

FROM: JAY B. STEPHENS
DEPUTY COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT

SUBJECT: Letter to Dr. George Hearne re
Ronald Reacan Presidential Library

We have no objection to the draft letter for signature by the
President in response to Dr. Hearne's invitation to plac the
Presidential Library near Eureka College.

You should be aware that I previously responded to this letter by
- forwarding it to Glenn Campbell, and so advising Dr. Hearne. A
copy of my letter is attached.

Attachment
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TH_ WHITE HOUSE

Wt HINGTON

J-—e 2, 1987

Dear Dr. Hearne:

Thank you for your kind letter of May 27, 1987, addressed to the
President, inviting the Ronald Reagan Presidential Library
Foundation to place the Presidential Library near Eureka College.
Your letter has been referred to this office for response.

We have, in turn, referred your letter to the Honorable W. Glenn
Campbell, Chairman of the Board of Trustees of the | 1ald Reac
Presidential Library Foundation, for his consideration.

you know, the President is most grateful for the support 1Nat
you and Eureka College have shown, and he remains thoroughly
committed to Eureka and its mission. The recent resolution of
the Trustees of Eureka College affirming its invitation is a
further generous example of the closeness of this relationship.
¥Your interest and courtesy”ih writing are very much appreciated.
Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNED BY J.B.5.

. Jay B. Stephens
Deputy Counsel to the President

Dr. George A. Hearr

__________ Jje Avenue
Eureka, Illinois 61530

cc: The Hon. W. Glenn Campbell (w/enc.)









THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

June 16, 1987

Dear George:

This is a hard letter to write because I have
the resolution by the Trustees on the desk before
Having lived half a century in California
and planning to return there when my term in
office expires, I naturally wanted the Library to
be in close proximity to our home. It will not
be associated with a ;s particular institution but
will be available to any and all for appropriate
gatherings, seminars, and such.

We've gone too far down the road now to make a
change but, believe me, I bear a feeling of guilt
as I read the invitation of the Board and their
well-reasor 1 arguments. Will you please convey
my redgret and my apology.

I have always intended (if this meets with your
approval) to provide artifacts, pictures, and
souvenirs of my time here that would be in the
nature of a museum of some historical signifi-
cance. As a matter of fact, I've accumulated a
considerable collection of things which are in
stc ige here, designated as material for Eureka
Cc*lege, and I continue to add to it.

Again, forgive me and very ! it regards.

Sincerely,

Dr. George A. Hearne
President

Eureka College

300 East College Avenue
Eureka, Illinois 61530




Eureka
College

May 27, 1987

Office of the President

resident »oSnald W. Reagan
The ' ite House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue
We¢ 1ington, D.C. 20050

Dear Mr. President:
May I take this opportunity for two important communic: .ons?

1. I want to express our deepest gratitude to you for hosting the
reception for the Reagan Scholars at The White House on Tuesday, May 12.
This was a great event for the scholars and for Eureka College. Our Trustees,
a 2rs of the Board of Visitors of the Ronald Reagan Scholarship Progr ,
and other good friends of the College who were there, all were struck once
again with your deep devotion to Eureka College, and with the importance of
what 'y are doing to foster the college and the Reagan Scholarship Pr«¢ ram.

We are significantly grateful to you for the interest you maintain in
this program, and for the time that you graciously gave to us at that reception.

2. 1 am enclosing a Resolution adopted by the Trustees of Eureka C: ze
their regular meeting on May 8, 1987. As you will see it reaffirms ti
ritation to you and to the library foundation to consider the lacement of

the Presidential Library at, or in close proximity to, Eureka Coirlege. The
Resolution can speak for itself in confi: 1g the strong desire of the Board
to support you in whatever direction you may wish to take relative to the
plac. 't of the library.

Regardless of the final decision, we are most grateful for your deter-
mination to send various items of historical importance to the college for
display along with the memorabilia that you sent from your days as Governor
of California. We are committed to providing a modest, but appropriate,
facility for the display of this material, and for the viewing of the public.

Thank you again, Mr. President, for your strong belief in Eureka College
and its mission.

Sincerely,

George A. Hearne
President

GAH:h
Enclosure

300 East College Avenue e Eureka lllinoss 61530 e (309) 467-3721



"TS0LUTION

WHEREAS, the Presidential Library Foundation has now decided not
to plar tl Reagan Presidential Library at Stanford University and is
now considering alternative sites, and

WHE™ 'S, the Trustees of Eureka College have heretofore submitted
a written invitation to have the Presidential Library located at Eureka
College, the President's alma mater, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is located centrally in the home state of
the President, in close proximity to his birth place and his boyhood
home, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is located in the heartland of America,
<ing it more accessible to Americans from every part of the country, and

WHEREAS, the City of Eureka is located within seven miles of a major
east-west interstate (I-74) and within twenty-five miles of a major north-
south interstate (I-55), and

WHEREAS, in addition to the research opportunities available at
Eureka College, the college is located within one and one-half hours
of a major research center at the University of _.linois, and within
two and one-half hours of significant research centers in the City of
Chicago, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is located within 90 miles of the historic
shrines honoring the other President from Illinois, Abraham Lincoln, and

WHEREAS, placing the Reagan Presidential Library in close proximity
to the Lincoln Shrines and to President Reagan's birthplace and early home
will provide additional attraction for the American public, and

WHEREAS, President Reagan has a long history of involvement with and
concern for his alma mater, including serving three six-year terms on the
Board of Trustees, receiving an Honorary Degree from the College, and
making numerous addresses and appearances on the campus throughout his
life and career, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College is proud of the achievements and accomplishments

WHEREAS, memorabilia from President Reagan's early life and career,
including his days as Governor of California, are already located on the
Eureka College campus and displayed regularly, and



WHEREAS, the Ronald W. Reagan Scholarship Program, funded by private
support, has been established at Eureka College, attracting outstanding
young people into a program designed to prepare them to be leaders and
public servants, and

WHEREAS, Eureka College would be honored to accept the placement
of the Reagan Presidential Library in Eureka, welcoming the responsibility
of having such a prestigious part of our nation's history in this lo :ion,

THEREFORE, be it resolved that the Trustees of Eureka College on
this the 8th day of May, 1987, unanimously reaffirm their request that
the Presidential Library of President Ronald Reagan be placed on, or in
close proximity to, the campus of Eureka College.

SIGNED:

‘7
/ ['
S R SR R S

let
( uu;};mau, Trusiees ur Eurexa College

\

ecretary, Trustees of Eureka College

A

/P’I'e:s;uent, rureka Lol 2ge







THE W ITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

J e 16, 1987

Dear George:

Thi is a hard letter to write because I have

the resolution by the Trustees on the desk before
n Having lived half a century in California
and planning to return tl when my term in
office expires, I naturally wanted the Library to
be in close proximity to our home. It will not
be associated with any particular institution but
will be available to any and all for appropriate
gatherings, seminars, and such.

We' jone too far down the road now to make a
cha but, believe me, I bear a feeling of guilt
as :ad the invitation of the Board and their
wel t:asoned arguments. Will you please convey
my ‘et and my apology.

I have always intended (if this meets with your
approval) to provide rtifacts, pictures, and
souvenirs of my time =2re that would be in the
nature of a museum of some historical signifi-
cance. As a matter of fact, I've accumulat¢ a
considerable collection of things which are in
storage here, designated as material for Eureka
College, and I continue to add to it.

Again, forgive me and very best regards.

Sincerely,

Dr. George A. Hearne
Presic¢ 1t

Eureka College

300 East College Avenue
Eureka, Illinois 61530
























